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	Impasse on FAA Legislation Continues - May Impact Crenshaw/LAX Light Rail Line

Today, the House and Senate failed to resolve an impasse over efforts to adopt a short-term Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) funding extension. The lack of agreement means that 4,000 FAA workers will remain on furlough and dozens of airport-related construction projects will remain halted around the nation until at least September, 2011; which is when Congress will reconvene. The FAA’s authorization expired in 2007 and has been extended twenty-one times by Congress until last month, when an impasse between the two bodies created the current partial FAA shutdown.

The FAA is a Cooperating Agency with respect to the Crenshaw/LAX project’s Environmental Impact Statement (EIS). We are preparing a combined EIS/EIR (Environmental Impact Report) to satisfy both federal and state requirements. We have been working with the FAA over the past month to refine the document to address their concerns and secure their concurrence on the EIS. The FAA was to have initiated their final review last week, with a final acceptance anticipated by this week. All three of the FAA officials scheduled to review the draft update of the EIS have been on furlough since Monday, July 25, 2011. We are working with FTA staff and officials at the Office of the Secretary of Transportation to see what can be done to minimize the impact of the FAA furloughs on the completion of the environmental process, including potential strategies to continue the FAA review of the Crenshaw/LAX project’s EIS during the furlough period.

Federal Gas Tax Slated to Expire This Fall

The vast majority of the Federal Gas Tax [18.4 cents per gallon] is slated to expire on September 30, 2011 unless Congress takes action to extend the tax which funds the Federal Highway Trust Fund. With both the U.S. House of Representatives and U.S. Senate in recess until early September, Congress will be under pressure to renew the tax or face a collapse of the Federal Government’s method of funding transportation programs and individual highway and transit projects. What remains unclear is whether anti-tax groups, like Americans for Tax Reform and anti-tax Members of Congress, will work to block the renewal of the Federal Gas Tax. The State of California has a provision of law that anticipates the possible expiration of the Federal Gas Tax. Specifically, that statute requires that if the federal fuel tax is reduced below the rate of nine cents ($0.09) per gallon and federal allocations to this state are reduced or eliminated correspondingly, the state gas tax rate shall be reset to compensate for the federal reduction. Metro’s state advocacy team are briefing key state representatives about this issue and urging the State to be prepared to take appropriate action. With the debt ceiling debate over, Congress will now have to deal with the renewal of the Federal Gas Tax prior to its expiration of September 30, 2011. We will be working diligently to encourage members of the Los Angeles County Congressional Delegation to address this issue with their leaders during the August recess and upon their return to Washington, DC next month. 
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